
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 30, 2025 

 
 

VIA EFIS 
Hon. Nancy Dippell 
Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
Governor Office Building 
200 Madison Street 
Jefferson City, MO 65101 

 
Re: Tariff Filing to Change an Infrastructure System Replacement Surcharge 

Case No. GR‐2025-0206 

Spire Missouri Inc. 

700 Market Street 

St. Louis, Mo. 63101 

 

Dear Secretary Dippell: 
 

Enclosed for filing is P.S.C. MO. No. 9, Eighth Revised Sheet No. 12, which is applicable to both Spire Missouri 
East and Spire Missouri West operating units of Spire Missouri Inc.  

 
This revised tariff sheet, which has an issue date of April 30, 2025 and effective date of May 30, 2025, is 

being filed to change the Infrastructure System Replacement Surcharge (“ISRS”) rates in accordance with  
Sections 393.1009, 393.1012 and 393.1015 of the Revised Statutes of Missouri and the Missouri Public Service 
Commission’s Order Approving Infrastructure System Replacement Surcharge filed on April 30, 2025 with an 
effective date of May 10, 2025.  

 
Additionally, Spire Missouri has filed a Motion for Expedited Treatment, requesting that the Missouri 

Public Service Commission allow the revised tariff sheet to go into effect on May 14, 2025.  
 
Please bring this filing to the attention of the appropriate Commission personnel. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 

/s/ J. Antonio Arias 
J. Antonio Arias 
Director, Assoc. General Counsel - Regulatory 
antonio.arias@spireenergy.com 
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